AUDIT COMMISSION ANNOUNCEMENT
An announcement was made on Friday 13th August 2010 by the Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government about the proposed abolition of the Audit Commission.  The proposed abolition will be from 2012 and the Government has announced its intention to seek legislation in this session of Parliament.

The announcement was followed up by a letter to Maggie Mooney, Chief Executive, Carlisle City Council, from Gareth Davies, Managing Director Local Government & Community Safety at the Audit Commission who confirmed the announcement.
